Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 12, 2014
Present      
George McLachrie –  President
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Bev Olson, Social Director

Mike Hopkins – Membership Director

Lawrence Kumar – Vice President
Eng Choo – Director at Large
Ron Leung – Men’s League Director

Glenn Richards – Head Tennis Pro
David Pel, Treasurer

Val Cuthbert Secretary 

David Yang – Office Manager
 Absent
Barbara Docherty – Junior Development

Approval of draft agenda
The Agenda was approved.   

Adoption of the Minutes from October 8, 2014
The minutes were adopted.     

Update on Actions to Date 

· A consultant has been to the club regarding checking the dirt on the bubble to see if there is any mould.  It will take a couple of weeks for the test results.
· Lawrence will get a quote on a yearly audit. 
All action items are resolved.
Reports

Office Manager Report 

Copy of Office Manager’s report attached.  
· Action Item:  David Pel to advise David on the early bird members who have paid.

· A decision regarding the office manager position will need to be made once the new board is in place.

Junior Development Report 

· David discussed Barb’s proposal with the Board Members.  Further discussion will take place at a future meeting.  (copy attached)
· Glen advised that the best way for Juniors to improve is to play singles with other Juniors. 
Head Tennis Pro Report 
· Junior Development 
-26 kids enrolled, the largest number in 5 years.  74% are Burnaby residents.

· Men’s Night

Average of 50 player’s per week.  20% are new members

· Singles box ladder

33 total players, 33% are new members.  Increased total from last 2 years.

· Senior Member Drill Sessions

E mail sent to all BTC senior players offering classes during the weekdays.  I hope to start them as soon as the feedback comes in.

· Tennis BC Tournament request

They have requested January 30th – February 1st, 2015.  Glen handed out their request letter.
They are able to lock this date in for 3 years.  Action:  Glen will bring this up for the new board to make the decision in mid December. 
Financial Report (Copy of Report ending Oct. 31st attached)

· Financial Report ending Oct. 31st was discussed.  Lawrence put forward a motion to accept the report.  George seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
· The club has three $1,000.00 debentures owing to previous club members.  The debenture was written off in the past; however, the club will now need to pay these debentures.  
Membership Director Report 
· There are 304 members at this time.  The club has increased the Burnaby membership from 43% to 48%.  Female members have increased from 24% to 26%.  The club membership has been limited to 300 people since 1982.  The office will start a wait list.  The board will revisit the 300 limit at a later date.  

Vice President Report 
· Lawrence put forward a motion to re-convene the rules committee.  Eng approved the motion, David seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
· Eng Choo advised the board that he was opting out of the Rules Committee 2014.  

· Lawrence put forward a motion to approve BTC restricted funds which will be used for the replacement of the bubble, lights, heating and grade beam.  George seconded the motion.  Motion approved.  Lawrence will put forward the motion at the AGM for membership approval.

President’s Report 

· Board members are to check George’s e mail that he will be sending out to the membership regarding the AGM.

· Board members are to forward their reports to George and Val.  The reports will be distributed to the membership prior to the meeting.

· A legal opinion was requested as to whether a board member could be paid for work done at the Club or if they could receive an honorarium.  A copy of the response was mailed to all board members. 

· The following board members advised that they would run again for the following board positions at the AGM.

George, President
Lawrence, Vice President

Barb, Junior Development

Ron, Men’s League Director

David, Treasurer

Val, Secretary 

Eng advised the board that he would not be putting his name forward for a Board Position. 

Awards Night and Presentations 
· Bev and George are working on the presentations.  Bev sent out a list of people who will receive awards to the Board Members to review.  The list was reviewed and finalized. 

Next Meetings – December 10, 2014/AGM November 26, 2014
· Val to contact Lori to see if the December meeting/Christmas Dinner can be held at the Vancouver Golf Club as per previous years. 
Action Items carried forward

· Lawrence to get a quote on a yearly audit as a response for AGM convening a member’s question regarding audits. 
· Board members to forward their reports to Val and George
· Office staff to start a waitlist for people who are interested in joining the club. 
· Glen will discuss Tennis BC’s tournament request
· David to advise David on the early bird members who have paid.
· Junior members proposal
